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COMMUNIQUÉ
20 February 2024
The Children and Families Tripartite Forum (the Forum) held its 21st meeting in Darwin. The Forum was chaired by Mr Rob McPhee, who welcomed members and observers from the Northern Territory and Australian Governments, Northern Territory Council of Social Service (NTCOSS), North Australian Aboriginal Justice Agency (NAAJA) and Aboriginal Peak Organisations Northern Territory (APO NT). 
Larrakia woman Ms Jeaneen McLennan delivered the Welcome to Country, and recognised the work of the Forum. Ms McLennan expressed her hope that the children that were accessing the services discussed by the Forum would one day be seated at the table as leaders. 
The Honourable Ngaree Ah Kit MLA, Northern Territory Minister for Territory Families joined the Forum to discuss the Northern Territory Government’s recent announcement of a Youth Justice Review, the establishment of residential youth justice facilities in Darwin, Alice Springs and Tennant Creek, and the expansion of Co-Responder Model program into Katherine and Tennant Creek. 
Minister Ah Kit explained that the announcements were part of the Northern Territory Government’s plan to curb youth crime, support victims, keep offenders accountable, and provide a pathway of skills, training and education.  Members discussed the announcements and advised the Minister of the importance of involving Aboriginal community controlled organisations in the design and delivery of new programs, including the new residential youth justice facilities.
Following the recent annual release of the Closing the Gap report and Report on Government Services, secretariat to the forum presented on the Northern Territory’s progress to meet the Closing the Gap targets that children are thriving in the early years and that Aboriginal children are not overrepresented in the child protection and youth justice systems. Members noted that the Northern Territory was on track to achieve the target relating to Aboriginal children in care, however was not on track to meet the thriving early childhood, and youth justice targets. The forum agreed to continue to seek further data sets to monitor progress against the Closing the Gap targets.
The Productivity Commission recently published their first review of progress on the National Agreement on Closing the Gap. Commissioners Romlie Mokak and Natalie Siegel-Brown spoke to the Forum about the report and the recommendations contained in it. The key message of this report is that governments have largely not fulfilled their commitments under the National Agreement and that fundamental changes are required to drive progress and deliver on the agreement. The report makes four recommendations to government: share power; recognise and support Indigenous Data Sovereignty; fundamentally rethink mainstream government systems and culture; and implement stronger accountability. The Forum thanked the Commissioners and discussed the implications of the report for the Forum, noting the significant changes identified by the Commission.
Emma White from the Department of Territory Families, Housing, and Communities and Tarja Saastamoinen from the Commonwealth Department of Social Services provided a joint update on the progress of Safe and Supported in the Northern Territory. In particular, the presentation provided an update about how this work aligns with the work under the Generational Strategy, and how the Northern Territory Government is involving the community sector. The Forum discussed ways to better align the national and local reform programs. 
Emma White also provided the Forum with an update on the Northern Territory government youth diversion system, including the service system response to raising the Minimum Age of Criminal Responsibility, approach to the “on the right track” program, and link to the existing system. 
Donna Ah Chee on behalf of APO NT and Aboriginal leaders in Central Australia requested clarification on the $40 million On-Country Learning measure announced under the A Better, Safer Future for Central Australia package. Karen Weston and Meg Brighton on behalf of the NT and Australian Government Departments of Education outlined the measure and identified that the funding was allocated to  schools in Central Australia for all children based on enrolment and need, and that 43.2% of the funding was provided to schools outside Alice Springs. The Forum will hold a future discussion on the educational needs of Aboriginal children and families in the region. 
Donna Ah Chee, Chair of the Generational Strategy Steering Group updated the Forum on the progress of the project proposals under Action Plan 1 and the members agreed to hold a special meeting in April 2024 to endorse the updated proposals. Members also endorsed the changes to the Terms of Reference. 
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